September 22, 2004

Task Force on TRV Associated with Transformer Limited Faults

The Task Force met on Tuesday morning with a record number of 43 persons in attendance. Unfortunately we are still having problems in being able to acquire test records for currently manufactured transformers. We still need to have those able to make an input within their companies to request that a simple test be done to measure the natural frequency of at least one phase when a new transformer is purchased or when maintenance/tests on an existing transformer is done. We have previously supplied a sample specification giving information on how to make such measurements. We will be glad to provide this to anyone by sending me an E-mail requesting it. Anyone having such data is requested to send it in digital form to Ken Edwards at BPA with a copy to me at (ksedwards@bpa.gov) / (mel.smith@siemens.com) .  Ken has agreed to coordinate the collection and organization of the data.

We had a discussion of three IEEE papers:

A Guide To Describe The Occurrence and Mitigation Of Switching Transients Induced By Transformer And Breaker Interaction. Which is not published and is being sponsored by The Transformer Committee with Dr. Robert Degeneff as Chairman of the Working Group.  This is a paper dealing with transformer failures as a result of high frequency oscillations being induced within a transformer winding associated with switching of a nearby circuit breaker. The failed transformer winding typically shows evidence of failure in the middle of a winding rather than at the end of a winding that would be typical of a high frequency/high amplitude overvoltage failure.

John Brunke gave a brief review of the following two papers, which are published:

Calculating the Transient Recovery Voltage Associated with Clearing Transformer Determined Faults by Means of Frequency Response Analysis 

M. Steurer, W. Hribernik and J. Brunke

Inherent  Transient Recovery Voltage of Power Transformers – A Model Based Determination Procedure

W. Hribernik, L. Graber, and J. H. Brunke

These papers provide additional insight on the type of data we are trying to collect.

Mel Smith

